RANSOM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
SPECAIL MEETING – October 1, 2021

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Joe Mathern. Members present: Connie Gilbert, Norm Hansen, Neil Olerud, Greg Schwab, and Joe Mathern. Also present: States Attorney Fallon Kelly, Mike Bassingthwaite, Scott Smyth, Tim Huether, Scott Olerud, Ron Hartl, Terry Thompson, Lynn Johnson, Charlie Faber, Marshall Lien, Lynn Kaspari, Jerome Freeberg, Dean Mairs, Katie Vculek, and Thatcher Peterson.

Mike Bassingthwaite with Interstate Engineering Firm was asked by the Ransom County Water Resource District to do a hydrology study downstream from Todd Larson. Bassingthwaite presented the hydrology study to the board which laid out four alternative options. The proposed alternatives all meet the ND Stream Crossing Standards for this type of County “off” system roadway for a 15- year event with roadway overtopping. Bassingthwaite also presented a chart that proved insight into how each alternative impacts the downstream crossing. The following analysis was analyzed using USACE HEC-HMS software showing how the crossing fruitions when considering the upstream channel/wetland as storage.
Discussion was had between the residents and Bassingthwaite.
Another meeting will be scheduled in the future.
Being nothing further to come before the board, Chairman Mathern adjourned the meeting at 11:20 a.m.
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